
 
 

RFQ #2022-01 

PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING SERVICES 

for  

WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY EXPANSION 

**Addendum #1** 

 

Answers to All Questions Received Prior to January 7, 2022: 

1. Can projects completed by current staff while with other firms be submitted for part of the firm 
experience and references?  

Answer: Respondents are asked to demonstrate the Firm’s “Relevant Experiences” and 
to demonstrate the “Experience of Key Proposed Personnel.”  The experience of key 
personnel, while employed at another firm, would only fall under “Experience of Key 
Proposed Personnel.” There is a difference between the criteria. 

 

2. Would the City consider giving the out of state similar project experience of a local firm equal 
consideration? 

Answer: Yes. Out of state project experience would be considered.   
 

3. Can you provide a copy of the City of Wildwood Utility Master Plan? 
Answer: A copy of the 2019 Utility Master Plan has been uploaded to the City’s website 
on the RFQ page. 
 

4. Would the City consider providing a plant tour of the facility to help us better respond to the 
RFQ? 

Answer:  A tour of the facility of has been scheduled for January 19, 2022 at 10:00 a.m.  
 

5. Are the 5 points for MBE for the Prime only or can the 5 points be applied to an MBE-certified 
subconsultant? 

Answer: MBE points are only awarded to the prime Firm responding to the RFQ. 
 



 
 

6. If we submit as a team with major partner as subconsultant, can we provide a combination of 
relevant experience from both firms? 

Answer: Yes. 


